Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

March 7, 2011

Members in attendance: Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Ranta, Fundraiser; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Barnes, OA and Eagle Advisor; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities; Mr. Rennebaum, Leadership; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Heron; Mr. Short; Matt Short

In Mr. Wise’s absence, Mr. Clamp chaired the meeting.

Matt Short  (Eagle Project Proposal)

· Matt Short proposes to organize the pallets used for St. Simon St. Jude’s annual pumpkin sale, organize bricks that are scattered on the property, move mulch to the church playground and repair the fence.

· The project will take two or three Saturdays.

· Equipment needs include wheelbarrows and shovels. Sand will be needed to create the brick platform.

· The bricks are leftover from an SSSJ construction project.

· Project was approved as changed; Mr. Barnes will work with Matt to ensure that the proposal is in good condition before it is presented to the council representative.

February minutes were approved.

Mr. Cannon (Treasurer’s Report)

· Mr. Cannon submitted an updated balance sheet, including dues status for all scouts considered to be over or underpaid.

· Scout accounts include amounts owed for dues, camp and Sea Base.

Mr. Lee (Scoutmaster’s Report)

· Mr. Lee gave a campout report for the February campout at the Gun Club, and reported that the scouts and chaperones had a great time.

· The scout meeting will be held at the shelter tomorrow night because of Shrove Tuesday. The pancake supper starts at 6:00, and the cost is $5.00 per person.

· The AT campout is the weekend of March 18.

· Warren Croom’s Eagle ceremony is scheduled for April 16th at SSSJ at 3:00.

Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)

· The Fatz pancake breakfast fundraiser is scheduled for April 16. The format will be the same as last year’s, with each scout expected to sell five $7 tickets. Tickets will be distributed tomorrow night.

· Mr. Ranta asked if the troop wanted to do a car wash in addition to the pancake breakfast. Feedback was that we would need a highly visible location and someplace willing to sponsor the troop.

Mr. McGregor (Webmaster, Hiking Badge Coordinator)

· Six scouts earned their hiking badges. Richard Hunton received his by completing the 20-mile hike. A few more hikes are scheduled with Mr. McGregor.  After those, the scouts or another adult can organize more as needed.

Mr. Croom (Camp Rainey Mountain)

· Twenty-six scouts have registered for summer camp. One will need a scholarship, one is an Eagle Scout and one is a Grubby.

· Registration is scheduled for March 17, and $90 is due on March 15.

· Damien Driggers has applied to be a staff member.

Mr. Cannon (Seabase)

· Everything is on track.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain and Merit Badge University (MBU) coordinator

· Sixteen scouts have signed up for MBU. Everything was submitted on February 26.

· The troop needs someone to organize participants on site. Deborah Short has volunteered. 

· Participants should be at USC’s Swearingen center for the 8:00 start.

Mr. Heron (Crossovers)

· We expect four or five new boys this year. Crossover ceremonies are on March 22 – 24.

Mr. Law (Advancements)

· Fifty-four boys were included in our rechartering process.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· The Appalachian Trail campout will be in March. We need to get a final headcount.

· The Clark’s Hill campout is the last weekend in April.

· Hunting Island is a popular campout and is scheduled for May. Only one primitive site is available on the original weekend and it holds 30 people; the campout usually has at least 40 participants. The group decided to move the campout to Memorial Day weekend (May 27 – 29) when more sites are available.

Mr. Rennebaum (Leadership)

· The Clark’s Hill campsite cannot be confirmed until 30 days out. If the site is not available, we can move the campout to Dreher Island or Hamilton Branch for canoeing. We need to determine if we want to rappel or do a ropes course.

· We discussed offering a CPR class. Participants must be in the military to get a certification card given the current arrangement.

· The boys will present a skit on what to do during a patrol meeting.

Mr. Barnes (OA/Eagle Advisor)

· The canoe trip on the Edisto River is scheduled for June 25 – 28. Mr. Barnes is working with Troop 95 to see if we can borrow their rack. We have four canoes. To get the patch, scouts must travel 50 miles. We may want to take the trip and not worry about the patch. More information will be available in April.

· Matt Short’s project will be in good shape before presentation. Timmy Lee is working on getting his project together. It has been approved by the troop committee.

· The OA Ordeal is this coming weekend. Carter Edenfield, Matt Barnes and five candidates will attend. Mr. Barnes and Mr. Cathcart will drive.

· The OA Fellowships are in May, summer and October. Mr. Barnes would like other adult members of the OA to attend events.

· Mr. Barnes is working with Carter Edenfield to put together a canoe class schedule.

· The Scout Council is doing a coupon card fundraiser. More information will follow.

